
 
 

 

Prep School 
 
Upper 2 – December is upon us 
   

  

The countdown to Christmas begins in Upper 2.  Upper 2 C have been visited by a cheeky elf, 

who seemed to have forgotten their name over the year. Fear not, for the class decided that 

the name Yum Yum would fit this cheeky character. The classes have been creating 

decorations to adorn their cosy classroom this season. Mr Chandler’s Australian cousin 

turned up to help Father Christmas at the PFA’s extremely successful Christmas Fayre and a 

few Upper 2’s confirmed with Father Christmas that they were on the Good list and that they 

would try their best to go to bed early on Christmas Eve and wake up late on Christmas Day.  

Upper 2’s house meeting projects are coming to a climax, and all children are busy thinking up 

ideas, finding props, editing and helping their house in any way they can. Most children have 

finished designing their house emblem now and it’s all hands-on deck to get as many house 

points as possible. It was confirmed by Mr Arnold that Newby were the current house point 

leaders in Prep – over 200 points ahead of the chasing Harewood (last years’ champions) and 

Beningbrough.  
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